
 

 

President’s Message 

NHPA Council Winter Meeting Report 
By Stu Sipma, NHPA President 
 

The NHPA Council hopes this message finds you and your loved ones healthy and 
well. 
 

It is safe to say that these past weeks have been among some of the most tumultuous 
and emotional than any of us can remember in our lifetimes. The impact of the coro-
navirus outbreak has been felt by individuals, families, companies, and communities 
across the United States and around the world.  
 

Far from causing division and discord, this crisis and the social distancing it has required, has allowed us to 
witness something profound and moving about ourselves—our fond and deeply felt wish to be connected. 
 

The NHPA remains committed to providing a safe environment for our members while also providing com-
petitive opportunities to pitch horseshoes. Across the nation, Charters have had to cancel sanctioned tourna-
ments,  thus affecting members trying to qualify for the 2020 World Tournament in Monroe LA as a result of 
the COVID-19 virus. The NHPA Council has extended the registration deadline to June 1st and reduced the 
qualifying tournaments from four to two, which allows pitchers the best opportunity to qualify for the World 
Tournament.  
 

I have been in close communications with representatives from Monroe bi-weekly, and changes will be re-
ported immediately through social media and e-blast to all of you. The Council is hoping this virus will be 
eliminated, thus allowing the NHPA enough time to plan an implement the 2020 World Tournament.  
   

The NHPA Council held its annual winter meeting on March 12th – 14th at the Hampton Inn in Wentzville, 
Missouri. All but one of the officers were present. Brian Poole, our newest member to the Council replacing 
Gary Roberts, joined as our 1st Vice President in charge of Rules and By-laws. 
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President’s Message continued… 

 

 

This year’s winter meeting included three full days of meeting topics. Topics on the agenda included 
finalizing our 2020 goals, reviewing the 2019 financial report, establishing our 2020 budget, 
walkthrough of the NHPA Hall of Fame Museum, and a review of the  proposed Rule and By-Laws 
changes, Review of the 2020 World Tournament activities. Each Officer gave a presentation on the du-
ties assigned to them and on their assigned topics. Each Officer gave a presentation on their assigned 
duties and topics. The meeting was recorded, and Jim will publish the minutes.  
 

 

The Council outlined the 2020 goals with no changes made from the 2019 goals. These goals are very 
important to the Executive Council, and we hope they are just as important to you.  

 

• Increase Membership 

 

• Control Spending 

 

• National and Local promotion of the sport 
 

• Support for the Hall of Fame 

 

• Secure a National Sponsor 
 

• Open communications with each Charter  
 

• Continue to integrate technology  

 

Jim Kinney prepared a report to the Council that the adult membership count has declined slightly. 
Adult members dropped from 8298 in 2018 to 7654.  
 

Jim Kinney Jr. reported to the Council our current financials for 2019. The Council performed a thor-
ough review of the financials and finalized the 2020 budget at the end of the 3rd day.   
 

With the addition of one new Officer on the Council, we spent some time going through the duties of 
each Vice President. The duties are outlined below. The President and Secretary/Treasurer duties are 
outlined in the By-laws booklet.  
 

Brian Poole (1st VP) 
• Back-up for the President and their duties. 
• Assist the President, when requested, and perform any duties their offices may imply. 
• Direct specific NHPA functions assigned to them by the President. These functions shall include 

(but are not limited to): By-Laws, Rules, Regional Directors, Sanctioned Leagues, Publicity, Promo-
tions, and Website Management. 

• Director of the Rules and By-Laws. Includes forming committees to handle the review and initial 
approval of the Rules and By-Laws, then forwarded onto the NHPA Council for review/approval for 
the delegate meeting. 

• In charge of keeping current the Medical Exemption form and any revisions approved by the    
Council.  

• Require traveling and approve W.T. bidding sites. 

...Continued on Page 3 
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President’s Message continued… 

 

• Controls the training/certifying of the NHPA judges. Maintains an active list of all the judges 
trained. 

• Attend the World Tournament for two weeks and serve as a Shift Director. 
• Write Newsline article bi-monthly and submit to the NHPA Newsline Director. 
• Lead in reviewing and answering questions on the NHPA forum (Rules and By-laws). 
• Member of the HOF Committee. 
• Attend the annual NHPA winter meeting. 
 

Laura Lampkin (2nd VP) 
• Back-up for the 5th VP and their duties. 
• Assist the President, when requested, and perform any duties their offices may imply. 
• Direct specific NHPA functions assigned to them by the President. These functions shall include 

(but are not limited to): By-Laws, Rules, Regional Directors, Sanctioned Leagues, Publicity, Promo-
tions, and Website Management. 

• World Tournament Coordinator in charge of attending Sports Marketing conferences and getting 
cites to bid for the World Tournament. Duties include site visits, communicating the arrangement at 
the World Tournament site, and handling the bidding process at the delegate meeting. 

• In charge of keeping current the World Tournament contract and RFP documents.  
• Continue leading of the Sponsorship committee and tracking all the letters issued to potential spon-

sors and reporting back to the NHPA Council. 
• Continue leading the Membership Growth committee and reporting back to the NHPA Council.  
• In charge of the publication and distribution of the Shoe News for the World Tournament. 
• Attend the World Tournament for two weeks and serve as a Shift Director. 
• Lead in reviewing and answering questions on the NHPA Forum (Publicity and Promotions). 
• Attend the NHPA Council winter meeting. 
• Write Newsline articles bi-monthly and submit to the NHPA Newsline Director. 
• Revise and keep current the rack cards. 
• Require traveling and approve World Tournament bidding sites. 
• Writing and distributing the World Tournament press release. 
 

Jerry Smith (3rd VP) 
• Back-up for the Secretary-Treasurer and their duties. 
• Assist the President, when requested, and perform any duties their offices may imply. 
• Direct specific NHPA functions assigned to them by the President. These functions shall include 

(but are not limited to): By-Laws, Rules, Regional Directors, Sanctioned Leagues, Publicity, Promo-
tions, and Website Management. 

• Attend the World Tournament for two weeks and serve as a Shift Director. 
• Lead in reviewing and answering questions on the NHPA Forum (Sanction Leagues). 
• Member of the NHPA HOF Committee. 
• Attend the NHPA Council winter meeting. 
• Require traveling and approve World Tournament bidding sites. 
• NHPA Historian- Writes HOF nominations, maintains the memorabilia at the NHPA HOF Museum.  
• Sanction League Director. 

• Membership Reports. 
• Final Stat Reports. 
• Keep a record of all the pitcher’s high games. 
• Send patches to the club league directors. 
• Keep records of the Top Ten List. 
• Junior Scholarships tracking and awards for Council approval. 
• Keep records for clubs’ continuous years for a sanction club or league. 
• Pick a League Director of the year award. ...Continued on Page 4 
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President’s Message continued… 

 

• In charge of revising and keeping the Sanction League (“RED”) Booklet current. 
• Write Newsline article bi-monthly and submit to the NHPA Newsline Director. 
• TD for the HOF Sanction League Tournament. 
 

Rob Hagman (4th VP) 
• Back-up/provide assistance for the NHPA Natstats Director. 
• Assist the President, when requested, and perform any duties their offices may imply. 
• Direct specific NHPA functions assigned to them by the President. These functions shall include 

(but are not limited to): By-Laws, Rules, Regional Directors, Sanctioned Leagues, Publicity, Promo-
tions, and Website Management. 

• Attend the World Tournament for two weeks and serve as a World Tournament Stat Room Director. 
• Lead in reviewing and answering questions on the NHPA Forum (IT). 
• Attend the NHPA Council winter meeting. 
• Require traveling and approve World Tournament bidding sites. 
• Website Director the NHPA website. 
• Lead in maintaining the NHPA website. 
• Lead in the setup and teardown of the World Tournament computers and cameras. 
• Lead in handling all the I.T. issues pertaining to the scorekeeping and servers at the World Tourna-

ment 
• Coordinate the camera webpage for the NHPA website. 
• Responsible for the storage and shipping of the World Tournament computers and equipment. 
• Assist in the World tournament warm up tournament making sure all the I.T. equipment is working 

properly. 
• Assist Charters in answering questions pertaining to the HS Master software. 
• Lead in working with Kurt Whaley making sure revisions are made to the HS Master software. 
• Lead in the rewrite of the HS Master Software to include cost, schedule for execution and report 

back to Council for approval.  
• Set up training and train score keepers for the World Tournament 
• Write Newsline article bi-monthly and submit to the NHPA Newsline Director. 
 

Dalton Rakestraw (5th VP) 
• Back-up for the 3rd VP and their duties. 
• Assist the President, when requested, and perform any duties their offices may imply. 
• Direct specific NHPA functions assigned to them by the President. These functions shall include 

(but are not limited to): By-Laws, Rules, Regional Directors, Sanctioned Leagues, Publicity, Promo-
tions, and Website Management. 

• NHPA Junior Director 
• Attend the World Tournament for two weeks and serve as a World Tournament Shift Director. 
• Lead in reviewing and answering questions on the NHPA Forum (Regional Director). 
• Attend the NHPA Council winter meeting. 
• Require traveling and approve World Tournament bidding sites. 
• Write Newsline article bi-monthly and submit to the NHPA Newsline Director 
• NHPA Regional Charter Director duties include. 

• Maintain a complete list of the Charter Regional Directors. 
• Update the RD guideline brochure. 
• Court Sanctioning. 
• Oversee the patch orders for the Charters. 
• Pick a Regional Director of the year award. 

...Continued on Page 5 
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President’s Message continued… 

 

Regarding the 2020 World Tournament, the entry form is on the web site for you to print out. The dead-
line has been extended to June 1st,  and the number of events to qualify has been reduced from four to 
two. The World Tournament entry fee will remain the same as last year, the adult’s entry fee is $130 and 
juniors $25.  
 

Positions up for election this year are the Secretary/Treasurer, 2nd VP and the 4th VP.  Jim Kinney Jr. 
and Laurie Lamkin have submitted their intentions to run for their positions. Wayne Callicoatte is the 
only candidate who has submitted his intent to run for the position of 4th VP. The duties that are current-
ly associated with the position of 4th VP will change based on the candidate that is elected.    
 

Per the By-Laws (ARTICLE V Section 7) Candidates for NHPA Office must announce their candidacy 
in writing and received by the President and the Horseshoe Pitching Newsline Editor no later than April 
1st, 2020.  
 

In conclusion, The Council wishes all of you the best during this COVID-19 pandemic. I hope to see 
each and every one of you at the 2020 World Tournament. 
 

Thank You. 
Stu 

Date: July 13-25, 2020 

Place: Monroe Civic Center, 401 Lea Joyner Memorial Expressway 

Monroe, Louisiana 

https://www.monroe-westmonroe.org/things-to-do-details.cfm?id=6354  
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NHPA Executive Council 

Open letter to all NHPA members 
 

As NHPA council members, we appreciate the opportunity which you have given us, and the trust you 
have placed in us, to represent the interests of the NHPA. We know that each of you enjoy this sport we 
have all loved for many years.  
 

We are experiencing a difficult time in our communities at the moment. The Coronavirus (COVID-19) 
has affected much of what we do, how we interact with others, and how we spend our time. We join 
with each of you in doing everything we can to keep the NHPA members safe while continuing to make 
plans for the future. 
 

At the current time, the World Tournament is still scheduled and planned to happen as scheduled. We’ve 
seen, however, that there are some things that we can’t control. We will continue to keep you informed 
of any changes to the World Tournament as soon as we have any additional information. 
 

As you  may recall from the last Newsline edition, we continue to work with friends of the NHPA to 
provide sponsorship opportunities that help grow our sport. We need your help in these efforts, and here 
are some ways that you can assist: 
 

• Social media—There are many avenues of social media where horseshoes are actively discussed. As 
supporters of the sport of horseshoes, we encourage each of the NHPA members to take the oppor-
tunity to positively represent the sport and the association. If we want to be successful in recruiting 
new members and retaining the ones we have, we need to work together to make it something that 
they enjoy. Negative comments shared on social media may take years, if not decades, to repair. If 
you have questions about the NHPA, each of the officer’s contact information is listed on horse-
shoepitching.com and we encourage you to contact us. While social media may be a preferred place 
of discussion/debate for some, we encourage all to discuss those items personally with the officers 
rather than attempt to legislate changes through public visibility. We encourage all chapter and re-
gional officers to reach out to the members in their areas and bring concerns to the attention of the 
NHPA council. 

• Introduce a friend—We want to challenge each of you to share a horseshoe tournament experience 
with one of your friends or neighbors, regardless of their age. As soon as we can get back to the tour-
naments we all enjoy, we need to fill the courts with people that enjoy the sport and share it openly 
with everyone else. 

• Reach out to news media—Each of you are the representatives of the association. News media wants 
to interview people that enjoy what they do. They want to find positive stories in this time of tur-
moil. Send letters to the newspapers, television stations, post messages on their social media pages. 
You are the heartbeat of the NHPA. Beat loud and proud about your participation and enjoyment of 
the sport. 

• Invite a friend back to the NHPA—If you have someone that you know who pitched with the NHPA 
previously, extend a warm welcome back to them. They were the ones that helped build the associa-
tion as well and we need them back.  

 

We have always been a community of friends. The World Tournament has been like a big family reun-
ion as competitors come together and tell stories of past tournaments, strong competitions, and greatest 
accomplishments. We hope that each of you will join with us in our efforts to build the NHPA up in a 
positive way and bring back the horseshoe friends we all have known and loved through the years. 
 

NHPA Executive Council 
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1st VP Message 

Integrity in Playing and Judging Horseshoes 
By Brian Poole, 1st Vice President 
 

If we go back to when horseshoes started, it was with the Roman Sol-
diers.  These were the highest of society. They played during their breaks and 
evenings to pass the time and to compete against each other.  It was a gentle-
men’s game, and they governed themselves in obeying the rules and not cheating 
their friends. They just followed the rules and had fun. 
 

Integrity is doing the right thing when no one is watching or when we are by 
ourselves. When we are playing with our friends, we should play with integrity. 
We all need to follow the rules without being watched or being told that we have 
fouled, taken too long to deliver both shoes, or thrown a foul shoe. We play with 
integrity when we pull our own shoe that was not delivered within the rules. 
We all should know the rules of horseshoe pitching, hold ourselves to a high standard, and play with 
integrity. We are following the rules without being forced by those that we are playing with. When we 
play with our friends or family, we should not bend a rule to gain an advantage.  
 

If we are asked to be a judge in a tournament, we need to follow all the rules equally and not just the 
ones we want. For example: if someone is stepping on the line, out of the pitching area, or taking too 
long to pitch both shoes, we need to be the judge and pull a shoe. I started judging to help me know the 
rules so that I could be a better pitcher. As a judge, I hoped to help pitchers have a better understanding 
of the rules and why I made the decision with the information I had. When you call for a judge, both 
pitchers know that only one person will gain from that decision. 
 

I encourage all pitchers to take a judging clinic class to get better informed of the rules and how to fol-
low them yourself. I would also like all 
current judges to recertify every five years. 
I am starting a database that will track 
when you last completed a judging clinic. 
If you attend one outside the World Tour-
nament, please let me know. I will add you 
to the list with the date you completed the 
training. This will give each of us addi-
tional credibility that we have studied the 
rules and know how to use the judging 
tools. 
 

One potential rule for you to think about - I keep hearing that pitchers are fouling by stepping on the 
line, and judges won’t pull shoes. So, my thought is to put a line at 40 ft and one at 30 ft, and if you 
start behind the line, you get one step from the 40 ft line, no matter where your step lands. If you don’t 
take a step, you can stand at the 37 or 27 ft lines. It would then be easy to verify where you start and 
what you can do after. (step or no step) Something to think about. 
 

Thanks for all you do to promote horseshoes and to keep this great game going.  I encourage everyone 
to bring one new player to your next tournament and help us grow our membership.  
 

Pitch well and hope to see you on the courts! See the following pages for the proposed rules/bylaws 
changes that were received. 
 

Brian 
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2020 Delegate Rules / Bylaw Change Proposals 

Rules/Bylaw Change Proposals Received 

By Brian Poole 

 

Proposed Rules Changes 
 

PRC 1 

 

Rule 12 -  APPROPRIATE NHPA MEMBER CONDUCT 

Section C – Dress Code - Page 20 

  

Section C - Dress Code 
 

All contestants competing in a World Tournament shall have, as a minimum, their last name and State 
or Country abbreviation professionally lettered on the back of their shirts. Said shirts cannot be sleeve-
less. No cut-offs are permitted and closed-toe shoes must be worn. Further dress code restrictions may 
be imposed by the Executive Council if all entrants are notified no later than the mailing date of their 
pitching schedules. This Dress Code may also be adopted into any Charter Bylaws or may be enforced 
at any State Championship Tournament or at any local tournament, if announced in advance by the 
Tournament/League Officials. Contestants who do not comply may not be allowed to participate in the 
event. 
 

Proposed Wording Change 

Add the following: 

Add new text after : “...must be worn.”: 

Any style shorts worn shall be fingertip length at the bottom hem for all pitchers.  No see through or 
revealing clothing shall be worn. All under garments are to be covered by outer clothing at all times 
when competing.  Final approval shall be by the Tournament Director. This will be checked during shoe 
check for each event. 

Reason (s) for Dress Code Update 
This Dress Code has not been updated for many years. There have been on several occasions during the 
last few years at the World Tournament in particular that Females in the Open Women’s and the Junior 
Girls Division have been wearing shorts that are way too short and/or too tight including spandex type 
shorts.  The image that is portrayed is not a good image to be portrayed in the media. 
Comments from the general public/ spectators at the World Tournament as well are not to the liking of 
the short shorts and tight shirts, the comment is “that the clothing is inappropriate'' making people un-
comfortable.  The NHPA is trying very hard to attract major sponsors and advertising groups using a 
new marketing firm. Sponsors have been known to check out all forms and avenues of social media, 
TV, and newspapers to see if there are any issues with any particular group and if they want to spend 
their money with that NHPA.    
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Rules / Bylaws Change Proposals...continued 

 

PRC 2 

Rule 1 - Pitching Divisions 
 

As Written: 
Rule 1.   Junior Cadets (any pitcher twelve (12) years old or younger the entire calendar year). Junior Cadets 
may pitch any place on the extended or full-distance platforms and shall observe the twenty foot (20’) foul 
line. Note: Junior Cadets may choose to move into the Junior Boys or Junior Girls prior to the age guide-
lines, but cannot return to the Junior Cadets, once this declaration has been made. 
 

Add wording: 
If a charter or tournament has Cadet players to fill a competitive 8 person field they may use the following 
groups for Championship play. 

a.Junior Cadet Boys 

b.Junior Cadet Girls 
 

Reasoning: 
We have World Championship Divisions for Men, Women, Junior Boys, Junior Girls, Senior Men, Senior 
Women and Elders. It is time to have the Cadets broken into Cadet Boys (or Junior Cadet Boys) and Cadet 
Girls (or Junior Cadet Girls) as the others are. They can pitch in the WT prelims as one group like the Jun-
iors classes do, but should be broken into Cadet Girls and Cadet Boys for the Championships as the Juniors 
are. 
 

PRC 3 

Rule 5- FOUL SHOES 

Current wording: 
Section A -Removal from Pit  
A foul shoe is a shoe that is delivered in non-compliance with one of the rules listed below . It scores as a 
shoe “out of count” (see RULE 3, Section B .3) and is to be removed from the pit (if it appears to be within 
the scoring area of the stake) before any more shoes are pitched. Note: Live shoes already in the pit area 
that may be disturbed by a foul shoe (or other live shoes), are not to be removed, unless they are knocked 
into foul territory and then come to rest in the scoring area . Live shoes shall be scored “as they lie”, after all 
shoes for the inning have been pitched .  
 

Proposed changes:  
A foul shoe is a shoe that is delivered in non-compliance with one of the rules listed below . It scores as a 
shoe “out of count” (see RULE 3, Section B .3) and is to be removed from the pit (if it appears to be within 
the scoring area of the stake) before any more shoes are pitched.  Note: Live shoes already in the pit, in the 
scoring area, that may be disturbed by a foul shoe (or other live shoes), are still considered live shoes. They 
are not to be removed, unless they are knocked into foul territory and then come to rest in the scoring area . 
Live shoes shall be scored “as they lie”, after all shoes for the inning have been pitched.  
 

Rationale: 
As a judge for the world tournament, I have seen pitchers opponents be asked to remove their horseshoe be-
cause it bounced off the backboard or on the front bumper and hit a shoe making it a ringer. I have also wit-
nessed this in my own charter. THEY REMOVED THE RINGER!  
This is a clarification to all horseshoe pitchers.  A dead shoe CAN touch a live shoe and that live shoe is still 
considered a live shoe. The dead shoe had NO effect on whether it was a live shoe or not. If horseshoe 1 
lands an inch from being on the stake with the calks open leaning towards the stake and horseshoe 2 hits the 
bumper knocks horseshoe 1 on the stake for a ringer. Horseshoe 1 IS STILL LIVE AND IS NOT RE-
MOVED.  We do not need the parentheses note “(or other live shoes)” pitchers do not argue that, they argue 
the dead shoe(s) striking the live shoe(s). 
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Rules / Bylaws Change Proposals...continued 

 

PRC 4 

 

Requirement 3 – Charter/State Information 

Section A, # 2 

Current reading: 

2.   Mixed Play and Handicapping (See also Rule 11, Section E) 

The Championship Classes of the Open Men and Open Women Divisions in a State Singles Championship 
Tournament cannot be mixed play.   All other Divisions and Classes may be mixed at the discretion of the 
Tournament Officials.      Etc……… 

PROPOSED CHANGE: 

The Championship Classes of the Open Men and Open Women Divisions in a State Singles Championship 
Tournament should not be mixed play.   If, however, there are fewer than 4 entries in a championship divi-
sion, there may be mixed play, determined by the State’s Ex. Board and Tournament Director, attempting to 
separate pitching distances and Divisions as much as possible.      

NOTE:  This would also change the wording in Rule 11, Section E. 

Rule 11, Section E 

Current wording:  

...Mixed Classes are not allowed, however, in some Championship Classes/Divisions of State Tournaments 
and, etc……….. 

Change to:  

    Mixed Classes are not allowed at the World Tournament, but in Championship Classes of State Tourna-
ments if divisions have fewer than 4 entries they may be mixed.  

 

REASON:    In many small charters, it is difficult to put together a full championship class, sometimes hav-
ing only 1 or 2 entries.   This gives these small charters other options, to put classes together that make 
sense and that work for them, and to prevent a huge spread in ringer % within classes which is not enjoyable 
for participants AND which often causes dropouts or fewer entries.  



 

 

Page 11 

Rules / Bylaws Change Proposals...continued 

 

Proposed Bylaws Changes 
 

PBC 1 

Bylaws 
  

Article III:  Membership 

 

Current wording:  
 

Section 4: Dues for Junior and Junior Cadet members are National dues of five dollars ($5.00) plus the 
amount set for State dues for Juniors within their Charter. These dues entitle Junior members to participate 
in all Sanctioned Tournaments and/or Leagues and to League Program benefits.  
 

Proposed wording:  
 

Section 4: Dues for Junior and Junior Cadet members are National dues of ten dollars ($10.00) plus the 
amount set for State dues for Juniors within their Charter. These dues entitle Junior members to participate 
in all Sanctioned Tournaments and/or Leagues and to League Program benefits.  
 

Rationale: 
 

The adult dues increased in 2017. The juniors/cadets are counted in total year membership reports. They 
have voting rights in their state charters. They may serve as delegates for their charter. It only sees fit that 
the dues increase for the juniors as well. This dues increase is just $5.00; with this increased amount $3.00 
for every junior and cadets goes into the Junior/Cadets fund. This is not necessarily to see that they are paid 
more for championships (which we all would like to see.), but to be used to purchase the World Champions 
a “world champion jacket.”, or a world championship ring. This fund is used for Juniors/Cadets to have 
more items available for junior parties. It could be used for an incentive for juniors for pitching perfect 
games, pitching tournaments over there entering average. Something to make the juniors all work for and 
plus added bonuses to the Jr. program. The other $2.00 will be added to the Juniors/Cadets Championship 
prize fund. However, this may have to take effect two years from now until the kitty is built up. I see this as 
a necessary change for the juniors/cadets program. The cost is still efficient and at a reduced price for ALL 
children of all ages. This is not a major change, but a good change that will help the juniors in the long run. 
Juniors/Cadets dues have not increased as long as I can remember. We need this change. It will be effective 
for not only the NHPA but the state charters as well. If juniors/cadets are allowed to receive money now, it 
is time for an increase in dues for them. My 5 reasons why are: 
1. The dues have not increased for a long time.  
2. They are voting members now.  
3. They are used in overall total membership in charters and for NHPA.  
4. They need more prize money at world.  
5. They would like the added bonuses etc.  
 

A yes vote would mean more for your junior pitcher and more for the NHPA and state charters. 
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2nd VP Message 

Corona Virus affecting all Sports 
By Laurie Lampkin 2nd Vice President, Publicity & Promotion Director 
 

 

All sports are taking a huge hit due to current State and Federal mandated require-
ments. We all need to remember that these requirements are to keep all of us safe. 
This virus does not discriminate, so please be responsible and do as we are asked to 
stay well and safe.  
 

The sports industry overall is canceling all sporting events and functions, including, 
leagues, games, and tournaments. Insurance policies and contracts can only help so 
much. Losing the ability to hold tournaments means not meeting up weekly to compete in your leagues 
or visiting and congregating with your fellow horseshoe pitching friends until the mandates are lifted. 
 

The virus has affected everyone in so many ways: people cannot go to work, schools are not in session, 
and not everyone has the opportunity to work from home. Daycares are closed, unemployment benefits 
are skyrocketing, and no one has any control of these things because of the Coronavirus. This situation 
is way beyond any one person's control. Please wash hands frequently, use hand sanitizer and wipes, 
keep your hands away from your face.  
 

Monroe - Update 
The NHPA president is in regular contact with Monroe City officials, and we hope that the World Tour-
nament will not be canceled. As an organization, we need to be prepared. Our main priority should and 
always will be the safety and wellness of our members. We are working to have everything in place 
when the mandates are lifted by continuing business as usual by phone, email, and teleconferencing. 
Hotels are still accepting reservations, but if you make flight reservations, car rentals, etc., please make 
sure that you have travel insurance in place to get a refund in the event the city of Monroe has to cancel 
the event.  
 

iRacing  

NASCAR was one of the last sporting event to be canceled because of the Coronavirus. They will be 
able to continue with their weekly racing format using a format called iRacing. NASCAR and iRacing 
announced Tuesday the formation of the eNASCAR iRacing Pro Invitational Series, an exhibition eS-
ports series featuring many of the sports’ most talented and popular drivers. The simulation-style show-
case will include a cross-section of competitors from the NASCAR Cup Series, NASCAR Xfinity Se-
ries, NASCAR Gander RV & Outdoors Truck Series, and a group of NASCAR dignitaries. 
 

Wisconsin’s Dustin Duerr has been participating 
in the iRacing format and has competed against 
some of the most famous NASCAR drivers of 
the 20th century, such as Dale Earnhardt Jr. Here 
are a few details of how racing works. iRacing, 
previously iRacing.com, is a subscription-based 
racing simulation online video game developed 
and published by iRacing.com Motorsport Simu-
lations in 2008. All races and practice sessions 
are hosted on the service's servers. The game 
simulates real world cars, tracks, and racing events, and enforcing rules of conduct modeled on real auto 
racing events. (Wikipedia 2020). Good Luck Dusty. If anyone has any ideas or suggestions on how we 
can do our World Tournament in this format let me know.  I will be reaching out to the iRacing owners 
to see if we have options available to us.  

...Continued on Page 13 
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2nd VP Message...continued 

 

 

Hall of Fame Banquet & Ticket Sales  
Tickets are on sale now by placing your orders with our NHPA Secretary/Treasurer Jim Kinney.  You 
can contact Jim by email at sec.treas@horseshoepitching.com. Ticket prices are $30.00 each.  Ticket 
sales will be available until June 30th by mail only. Tickets sales will also be on site at the tournament 
at the NHPF booth and at the door on the evening of the banquet. Currently, The Hall of Fame Banquet 
will be held at the West Monroe Convention Center with doors opening at 5:00 p.m. for cocktail hour 
and light music. For anyone donating any items to be auctioned off at the “Silent Auction” at the NHPF 
booth or the “Live Auction” during the Hall of Fame Banquet, please contact Casey Sluys or Phyllis 
Quist.  
 

The auctioneer this year for the “Live Auction” will be Jim Kinney Jr. Here is the schedule for the 
evening festivities. We are currently working on the menu. If anyone has food allergies, or any specific 
requests, please contact me at laurie_r@bellsouth.net so that we can make sure we have something for 
you as well.  
 

6:00 – 7:00 pm – Buffet Style Dinner        
7:00 - 8:00 pm – Awards Ceremonies 

8:00 pm – 11:00 pm – Live Auction  

 

Monroe Convention Center 
901 Ridge Ave,  
West Monroe, LA 71291 

 

Congrats 2020 New members 
Beginning with January 1, 2020 – March 2020, we 
have a total of 26 new members that have joined the 
NHPA. Please have your charter secretary contact me with the following information: shirt color. shirt 
size, NHPA card #, and the number of 2020 tournaments in which they participated. We will mail them 
a new membership packet. Please contact your charter leadership to encourage participation. “Our 
Shoes fit Everybody” and we want everyone to “Come Pitch with Us”. Congratulations to all the new 
members.  
 

They are: 
 

1.   Keith Protonentis – FL  17. Elmer Morrison – PA  

2.   David Meharg- CA  18. Robert Tolbert – PA  

3.   John Flores- CA   19. Chris Flowers – PA  

4.   Brenda Armenta – CA  20. Jim Sanderson – PA  

5.   Mike Jones – CA   21.  Ryan Jones- VT 

6.   Tiffany Fletcher- CA  22. Jennifer Bassette – VT  

7.   Tony Spada- CA   23. Nick Cameron - VT 

8.   Norman Benson – CA  24. Colby Little - VT 

9.   Thomas Larson- CA  25. Juan Pérez - VT 

10.  Ernie Reda – CA   26. Leon Ross – VT  

11.  Peter Clark – CA  

12.  Mike Glantz- CA 

13.  Erich Bravo – CA 

14.  Virginia Hadley – CA  

15.  Richard Leibel – PA  

16.  Pasquale Natale- PA 
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2nd VP Message...continued 

 

 

CDC Recommendations for Prevention of the Corona Virus 
 

The CDC has the following recommendations for fighting the Corona Virus.  
 

Know How it Spreads 
 

There is currently no vaccine to prevent coronavirus disease 2019 
(COVID-19). 
 

• The best way to prevent illness is to avoid being ex-
posed to this virus. 

• The virus is thought to spread mainly from person-to-

person.  
• Between people who are in close contact with one an-

other (within about 6 feet). 
• Through respiratory droplets produced when an infected 

person coughs or sneezes. 
• These droplets can land in the mouths or noses of peo-

ple who are nearby or possibly be inhaled into the lungs. 
 

Take steps to protect yourself 
  

Clean your hands often 

 

• Wash your hands often with soap and water for at least 20 
seconds especially after you have been in a public place, or 
after blowing your nose, coughing, or sneezing. 

• If soap and water are not readily available, use a hand san-
itizer that contains at least 60% alcohol. Cover all surfaces 
of your hands and rub them together until they feel dry. 

• Avoid touching your eyes, nose, and mouth with unwashed hands. 
 

 

Avoid close contact 
 

• Avoid close contact with people who are sick 

• Put distance between yourself and other people if 
COVID-19 is spreading in your community. This is es-
pecially important for people who are at higher risk of 
getting very sick. 
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2nd VP Message...continued 

 

 

Take steps to protect others 
 

Stay home if you’re sick 

• Stay home if you are sick, except to get medical care. 
Learn what to do if you are sick. 

 

  

  

Cover coughs and sneezes 
• Cover your mouth and nose with a tissue when you 

cough or sneeze or use the inside of your elbow. 
 

• Throw used tissues in the trash. 
 

• Immediately wash your hands with soap and water for at 
least 20 seconds. If soap and water are not readily availa-
ble, clean your hands with a hand sanitizer that contains at 
least 60% alcohol. 

 

  

  

Wear a facemask if you are sick 

• If you are sick: You should wear a facemask when you 
are around other people (e.g., sharing a room or vehicle) 
and before you enter a healthcare provider’s office. If 
you are not able to wear a facemask (for example, be-
cause it causes trouble breathing), then you should do 
your best to cover your coughs and sneezes, and people 
who are caring for you should wear a facemask if they 
enter your room. Learn what to do if you are sick. 

 

  

• If you are NOT sick: You do not need to wear a facemask unless you are caring 
for someone who is sick (and they are not able to wear a facemask). Facemasks 
may be in short supply and they should be saved for caregivers. 
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2nd VP Message...continued 

 

Clean and disinfect 
 

• Clean AND disinfect frequently touched surfaces daily. 
This includes tables, doorknobs, light switches, counter-
tops, handles, desks, phones, keyboards, toilets, faucets, 
and sinks. 

 

• If surfaces are dirty, clean them: Use detergent or soap 
and water prior to disinfection. 

 

To disinfect: 
Most common EPA-registered household disinfectants will work. Use disinfectants ap-
propriate for the surface. 
 

Options include: 
 

• Diluting your household bleach. To make a bleach solution, mix: 
 

• 5 tablespoons (1/3rd cup) bleach per gallon of water 
 

OR 

 

• 4 teaspoons bleach per quart of water 
 

Follow manufacturer’s instructions for application and proper ventilation. Check to en-
sure the product is not past its expiration date. Never mix household bleach with ammo-
nia or any other cleanser. Unexpired household bleach will be effective against corona-
viruses when properly diluted. 
 

• Alcohol solutions. 
• Ensure solution has at least 70% alcohol. 

 

• Other common EPA-registered household disinfectants. Products with EPA-

approved emerging viral pathogens claims are expected to be effective against 
COVID-19 based on data for harder to kill viruses. Follow the manufacturer’s 
instructions for all cleaning and disinfection products (e.g., concentration, ap-
plication method and contact time, etc.). 
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Sponsorship Opportunities 
By Laurie Lampkin  
(If Interested in any of these, please contact Laurie Lampkin or mail payments and artwork to Jim Kinney) 
 

Bronze Level $2,500 (annually) 
Sponsorship at this level will entitle your company to: 
·       One 2’ x 3’ banner prominently displayed on the event site throughout the competition. 
·       Your name listed on posters displayed at charter events throughout the country, along with other bronze  
 level sponsors. 
·       Footer banner ad in two issues of the NHPA’s NEWSLINE e-newsletter. 
·       A quarter-page ad in the event program for the World Tournament. 
·       Your logo on the NHPA website (www.horseshoepitching.com) through the completion of the event. 
 Silver Level $5,000 (annually) 
·       Sponsorship at this level will entitle your company to two 3’x5’ banners prominently displayed on the 

event site throughout the competition. 
·       Your name listed on posters displayed at charter events throughout the country, along with other silver 

level sponsors. 
·       Large right column ad in two issues of the NHPA’s NEWSLINE e-newsletter. 
·       A half-page ad in the event program. 
·       Your logo, linking to your website, on the NHPA website through the completion of the event. 
 Gold Level $7,500 (annually) 
·       Sponsorship at this level will entitle your company to four 3’ x 5’ banners prominently displayed at  
 several locations on the event site. 
·       Your name listed on posters displayed at charter events throughout the country, along with other gold  
 level sponsors. 
·       Large right column ad in two issues of the NHPA’s NEWSLINE e-newsletter. 
·       A full-page ad in the event program. 
·       Your logo, linking to your website, on the NHPA website through the completion of the event. 
  Platinum Level $30,000 (3-year agreement) 
·       Only ONE Platinum sponsorship will be entered into per vendor. 
·       Sponsorship at this level will entitle your company/brand to naming privileges of the event, such as 

“Your brand presents the NHPA World Horseshoe Pitching Championships”, 
·       The event will be called such in all press releases, NHPA and charter websites and news coverage. 
·       Your brand name or logo will be included on all commemorative merchandise made available for the 

event, including trophies. 
·       Your brand/logo will appear on the front cover of the event program. 
·       Full-page ad in the event program. 
·       Brand prominently displayed as 4’x 6’ fence panels throughout venue. 
·       Posters will be displayed at events throughout the country prior to the competition each year. 
·       Headlining ad in two issues of the NHPA’s NEWSLINE e-newsletter. 
·       Listings in the newsletters and on websites of NHPA charters. 
·       Your advertising banner, linking to your website, on the NHPA website for the duration of your  
 sponsorship. 
  Types of Sponsorships/Advertising available during the World Tournament: 
·        Leader Board 

·        Website 

·        Web Cams 
·        Back Drops 

·        Front of Podium 

·        HOF Banquet 
·        Result Sheets 
·        W.T. Fences (Sponsor name on the top, horseshoepitching.com on bottom) 
·        Shirts 
·        Horseshoe Products 
·        Trophy’s 

·        Newsline 

·        Trailer & Wrap (Year Round) 
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3rd VP Message 

National Top 10 Awards and Scholarships 
By Jerry Smith, 3rd Vice President, NHPA Historian 

 

It is that time of year to announce awards and begin to prepare the various 
types of paperwork and hardware to be given out for the 2019 pitching season.  
Junior scholarships are given to junior pitchers who pitch in sanctioned 
leagues and maintain a GPA of at least 3.0.  They are ranked by a combination 
of how much they pitch and how well they performed in the classroom.  All of 
theses juniors excelled in the classroom and all pitched in at least one league. 

2019 Junior Scholarship Recipients 

Here are the recipients of the 2019 Junior Scholarship Awards.  These young 
pitchers must be a junior pitcher, 12 years old or older and be in at least the 7th grade.  Again, the 
awards are weighted by GPA rank and the amount of league pitching they do (number of shoes).  To 
receive their funds after leaving the junior ranks, they must be involved with some kind of advanced 
training or education.  The process is outlined in the Sanctioned League Program book and their appli-
cation must be filed with the National Sanctioned League Director by December 31st of the pitching 
year. 

Receiving 2019 Trust Awards are; 

Quinn Ohms  UT  Color County Horseshoe League  $250.00 

Leon Wolken  MO  Capitol City Horseshoe League  $225.00 

Audrey Caravello  Liberty Junior Horseshoe League  $200.00 

Sophie Craven  MO  Liberty Junior Horseshoe League  $175.00 

Ellyn Ohms  UT  Utah High School Horseshoe League  $150.00 

Marshall Morgan  MO  Liberty Junior Horseshoe League  $125.00 

Zane Morgan  MO  Liberty Junior Horseshoe League  $100.00 

 

All these youthful pitchers received patches, certificates, and recognition as NHPA Honor/Scholar Soci-
ety Members.  League directors should work with junior pitchers to help them meet the requirements 
for next year’s awards. 

Congratulations to all of these great young pitchers. 

I would like to announce the 2019 Sanctioned League “Top Ten” rankings and awards.  All these pitch-
ers will receive certificates and patches and the first and second place finishers will receive plaques in 
April.  Each year, every league pitcher that meets the minimum requirement for total shoes (200) and 
league game length (30 shoes) is processed for a possible “top ten” award.  There are 30 different cate-
gories covering all the popular league formats and categories of pitchers.  Congratulations to all these 
winners! Everyone should plan on pitching in or joining a league in 2020 and start collecting some of 
these accolades.  What a way to get involved and have fun pitching horseshoes.  Leagues are easy to 
start. 

Congratulations to all who pitched well and especially those who finished first in each category.  It is 
hoped that all pitchers enjoyed their league play and that more will give league play a try.  Leagues are 
easy to set up and a good way to attract new pitchers. 

Jerry 
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National Top 10 Awards and Scholarships...continued 
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National Top 10 Awards and Scholarships...continued 
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National Top 10 Awards and Scholarships...continued 
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National Top 10 Awards and Scholarships...continued 
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National Top 10 Awards and Scholarships...continued 
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National Top 10 Awards and Scholarships...continued 
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National Top 10 Awards and Scholarships...continued 
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National Top 10 Awards and Scholarships...continued 
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National Top 10 Awards and Scholarships...continued 
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National Top 10 Awards and Scholarships...continued 
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National Top 10 Awards and Scholarships...continued 
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5th VP Message 

Spring is for horseshoes...not COVID-19 

By Dalton Rakestraw, 5th Vice President 
 

 

Spring is coming but horseshoes…not so much. As the USA turns a chapter 
each day in this pandemic of COVID-19, I ask myself, “When will I be able to 
pitch?” Another question: “Are we still having the world tournament?” As we 
draw closer to the end of this fifteen-day quarantine set forth by the govern-
ment, I am looking up and hoping for the best! Major tournaments canceled 
include: 

 

Dakota Magic Spring in Hankinson, ND. 

Horseshoe Tour in Newberry, SC.Hall of Fame Inv. in Wentzville, MO. 

Paul Stewart Invitational in Statesville, NC 

Team World in Beloit, WI 

 

Currently, the world tournament set up begins on July 7th at 1000. Ron Smith, LA, will be my assistant di-
rector in setup this year. We are always looking for volunteers to come early and help. The tournament 
would never happen if those volunteers never came and assisted in the setup. It is a lengthy process but re-
warding once completed. We have another tough task ahead of us this year as we are going to re-paint some 
lines on the mats and change the look of the fencing potentially. All hands-on deck needed! The Civic Cen-
ter in Monroe is a nice facility. Looking back at 2011, we will have the same setup, with 32 competition 
courts and an additional 16 practice courts in the convention hall. Again, the number of practice courts is 
subject to change based upon entries. If we have more entries, then we will need to use a bank of those 
courts. 

I am excited to announce that the NHPA will be doing a “finalist” patch for the championship division pitch-
ers. The patch will be designed with the world tournament location and the appropriate name of "Sweet Six-
teen, Top Twelve, or Elite Eight". This idea is patterned after the Illinois championship patch. A small patch 
is given to everyone in the championship class. Look for this design in a future Newsline. 

The NHPA is looking for someone to become the Game Related Sales distributor for the 2021 World Tour-
nament. It is with great sadness that Ron and Polly Murphy have decided not to be at the 2021 World Tour-
nament in Winnemucca, Nevada. However, they WILL be at the World in Monroe 2020! So stock up on 
shoes while they are still with us at the world tournament! If you are interested, please contact one of the 
NHPA officers and let us know.  

The Regional Directors positions are all currently filled. I am excited about this team for 2020. If you have 
any questions regarding court sanctioning, shoe checks at the World Tournament, hosting local tournaments, 
or ordering patches for those events, please get in contact with one of them. Their contact information is 
listed on the NHPA website www.horseshoepitching.com (Click on the “About Us” tab and then “Regional 
Director List” ) 

...Continued on Page 31 
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Spring is for horseshoes...continued 

 

 

The NHPA photographer Sherla Williams from Wichita Falls, TX, is back with us again for 2020! 
Sherla did an excellent job with photos last year and has agreed to take on the task this year. She wanted 
me to let everyone know that she enjoyed meeting everyone last year, learning about our sport and 
looks forward to seeing everyone again in Monroe. She wants all to know that she is praying for every-
one and that this virus will go away and allow us all to attend the World Tournament. Look for her set 
up this year! 
 

I do not have much more to write for the 5th VP portion of this issue. I hope everyone makes the right 
decisions and stays in good health. Be safe everyone and we will see you out on the courts, Lord will-
ing.  

Dalton 
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From the desk of the NHPA Secretary/Treasurer 

eShoe is in place...Time to recruit 
By Jim Kinney Jr., Secretary/Treasurer 
 

 

The NHPA is in a place where no one knows what is going to happen right 
now.  Every sport has canceled any event scheduled for the next couple of months. 
The NHPA council has just finished our annual winter meeting.  One of the major 
subjects we discussed was the NHPA World Tournament. We decided to continue 
accepting entries but move the entry deadline to June 1st and lower the number of 
sanction events from 4 to 2.  Hopefully this will help anyone who is having a hard 
time getting your tournaments.  This will also give us time to communicate with the 
host city on their position for continuing with our event.  We have shared that if we 
were to cancel the world tournament, everyone who has sent in their entry would get a full refund. I en-
courage anyone who knows they are going to be attending the world tournament to send in your entry.  I 
hope everyone is staying healthy and safe during this time of uncertainty. The NHPA council is here to 
help you in any way we can to get past this hard time. 
 

All charters have been working hard to transition to the new eShoe program.  I can report that the transi-
tion has been very successful. We have added some new features in the eShoe program.  One of the fea-
tures on  the web site, www.nhpa-eshoe.com,  is to pull up anyone’s name. Under Qualified Events click 
on “Details”.  This will take you to a stat search for this member. It will list all events attended in the 
past 12 months.  It will also have the top three events in the last 10 events or twelve months, whichever 
occurs first, marked to calculate the members average.  We still have some more upgrades that are going 
to be added soon. I want to personally thank all the membership directors and charter secretaries who 
have been working hard to make this work.  We are always here to help in any way and to answer any 
questions with eShoe. It is the new future in membership tracking. 
 

During our winter meeting we discussed many issues from the past year and in the current year.  One of 
the subjects we talked about was the status of our membership. In 2018 we had 8,940 total members. In 
2019 we had 8,360 total mem-
bers.  This was a reduction of 580 less 
in 2019 than in 2018. This means we 
did not lose as many members between 
2018/2019 as we did between 
2017/2018.  This number is up from 
2017. This is a very small number, but 
it is a positive trend. Right now, we 
need to stay positive and keep encour-
aging people to get involved.   
 

See you on the courts  

 

Jim 

 

Jim Kinney Jr 
NHPA Secretary/Treasure 

P.O. Box 205 

Drexel, MO  64742 

(816) 738-0868 

sec.treas@horseshoepitching.com  
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NHPA Officers—Contact Information 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

World Records 3/7/2020 
 

By Mel Yockstick – The Statman 

 

All NHPA State Championship Tournaments have been completed for 2019, and 

has been updated on my NHPA State Championship file. The file was sent to the 

NHPA Web Master for uploading to the NHPA State Championship website in January 2020. 
 

I will continue to update the NHPA State Championship file in the future. 
Stan Griggs the new NHPA World Statistician will handle all other World Statistics. 
 

On the following pages are the 2019 State Tournament results by states: 
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2019 NHPA State Champions 
By Mel Yockstick 
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2019 NHPA State Champions...Continued 
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2019 NHPA State Champions...Continued 
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2019 NHPA State Champions...Continued 
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2019 NHPA State Champions...Continued 
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NHPA World Tournament Statistician 

2020 A New Decade of Champions and Records 
Continues...Two Decades ago 

By Stan Griggs 
 

The New Millennium kicked off in North Dakota with the 2000 World Tournament 
in Bismarck, ND where 1,215 pitchers arrived, attempting to win a World Title. 
This would be the 16th Largest World Tournament and the second time being held 
in the state of North Dakota, the other time was in 1967 at Fargo. 
 

Two rookies were to appear in the class of 16 Men: 2-Time Junior World Champi-
on from Virginia; Branson Miller and North Dakota’s very own Colin Finnie. Alan 
Francis was looking for his sixth title in a row, attempting to tie Fernando Isais for the most consecutive 
World Championships.  
 

After Day 1, only two were left undefeated at 5-0, Brian Simmons and Walter Ray Williams Jr., (both rook-
ies) started with three wins. Alan’s only loss on the first day was at the hands of John Kapnis from Massa-
chusetts with a 104 shoe game in the last game of the day. By the end of Day 2, Simmons was unblemished 
and had a two game lead over Francis, who lost for the second time to start day two, making that back to 
back losses, a very rare incident. Walter Ray lost three times and dropped into a tie for third place with Kap-
nis. 
 

Going into the final day, Brian Simmons put himself in fine shape to win his first World Title, but only time 
would tell. Alan did what he had to do by winning his first four games in the final day. Brian was now two 
games ahead with two games to go. He wrapped up his first Crown with a 40-12 victory over the rookie 
Miller shooting 89.6%. The anticipated Francis/Simmons match was just for fun, but no one told them that. 
They went 98 shoes, and both threw just over 80% in a game that Alan won on the last pitch 42-39. The 
Francis/Simmons match-ups have just begun with more of these to come in the future. 
 

    W-L Ringers Shoes  Percent 
Brian Simmons CT 14-1 750    928  80.82% 

Alan Francis  OH 13-2 827  1018  81.24% 

Dale Lipovsky  MN 11-4 720    948  75.95% 

 

Moisan Snares Women’s Crown… 
Sylvianne Moisan knows Sue Snyder all too well. The horseshoe pitchers have met in various World Cham-
pionship Tournaments, and every time they have gone up against each other for the Women’s title Snyder 
has made Moisan settle for second place. This year Sylvianne turned the tables. Going into last year’s final 
match against Snyder, the Canadian native knew Sue had clinched the Championship. This year’s tourna-
ment presented a similar situation, but the roles were reversed. 
 

This would be the final Championship Class appearance for Phyllis Negaard, who was one of the best wom-
en pitchers of all time. At this point, only two other woman pitchers had won more titles that she had, and 
her career win total of 164 still ranks as fifth-best on the All-Time Victory List. She was inducted into the 
NHPA Hall of Fame in 1989. Unfortunately and quite suddenly, Phyllis passed away on September 22, 
2003, succumbing to a rare type of bone cancer. 
 

              W-L Ringers Shoes  Percent 
Sylvianne Moisan QB 14-1 870  1040  83.65% 

Amy Francis  OH 12-3 809  1020  79.31% 

Judy Curtiss  MI 12-3 740    956  77.41% 

 ...Continued on Page 40 
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2020 A New Decade of Champions and Records...Continued 

 

Hoosier Pitcher Tops in Elder Men’s Championship… 

            W-L Ringers Shoes  Percent 
Robert Logan  IN 10-1 589  768  76.69%   
Curley Seibold IN   8-3 454  646  70.28% 

Melvin Bray  KS   8-3 455  662  68.73% 

 

 

            W-L Ringers Shoes  Percent 
John Knapp Sr. OH 10-1 336  558  60.22%   
John Bogardus  NY   8-3 316  552  57.25% 

Gerald Strangland MN   7-4 380  624  60.90% 

 

 

Senior Ladies Championship… 

            W-L Ringers Shoes  Percent 
Jan Turnquist  MN   7-0 249  356  69.95%   
Edi Holland  MN   6-1 269  404  66.59% 

LaVerne Ewing OR   5-2 206  330  62.43% 

 

 

Junior Boys Championship… 

            W-L Ringers Shoes  Percent 
Chase Battle  AR   7-0 382  512  74.61%   
David Bradley  IN   5-2 346  484  71.49% 

Adam Ellis  ON   4-3 358  472  75.85% 

 

 

Junior Girls Championship… 

            W-L Ringers Shoes  Percent 
Shalee Sebastian PA   5-0 138  202  68.32%   
Elizabeth King OK   3-2 108  224  48.22% 

Tenesia Mayer  NY   3-2 117  252  46.43% 

 

 

 

Small sampling of dis-
plays at the NHPA Hall 
of Fame & Museum. 
When you can travel 
again...plan a visit to 
Wentzville Missouri! 
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2020 A New Decade of Champions and Records...Continued 
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NUHPA Historian 

Spread sportsmanship...not germs 
By Jerry Smith 

  

I am sharing an article from the Digest’s “Horseshoe Pitcher’s Manual” dated around 1963 on sports-
manship.  I also want to mention some advice for good practices in general, and especially during the 
coronavirus outbreak.   
 

Be Safe 
Stopping the spread of germs is a high priority and starts with good common sense about washing hands 
and listening to the expert’s advice.  Here are some thoughts. 
 

To help create a healthy environment, everyone should follow good hygiene practices, including these 
suggestions from the Centers for Disease Control: 
• Wash your hands frequently and thoroughly. This is the most effective way to protect yourself from 

any illness, including the coronavirus. Use soap and scrub for at least 20 seconds, especially after go-
ing to the bathroom, before eating and after blowing your nose, coughing or sneezing. 

• Use an alcohol-based hand sanitizer with at least 60% alcohol content. 
• Avoid touching your eyes, nose and mouth with your hands. 
• Maintain social distance – particularly with those who appear to be sick – by avoiding shaking hands, 

hugging or kissing when greeting friends (an “elbow bump” is a great alternative). 
• Cover your cough with the inside of your elbow or sneeze with a tissue and then throw the tissue in 

the trash. 
• Stay home when you are sick and seek medical attention as early as possible. 
If you are flying, an N-95 mask and gloves are probably a good idea.  The NHPA council will be moni-
toring the situation and will make critical decisions going forward as it may or may not affect horseshoe 
pitching.  Be safe and follow good hygiene practices. 
 

Horseshoe Sportsmanship 

Good sportsmanship and courteous conduct on the courts is an important factor already included in the 
NHPA rules. 

A player must not make any distracting noise or movement while his/her opponent is in the act of pitch-
ing.  This includes filing or “clinking” their horseshoes together, talking, or standing in front of the stake. 

The rules state that a player must stand on the opposite side of the pitcher’s box and to the rear of the 
stake.  The player who pitches first in a frame can not walk to the other end while their opponent is 
pitching.  This is a common failure of beginning players and is not only an infraction of the rules but is 
discourteous. 

Players may pitch from whichever side of the pitcher’s box they choose, and there is nothing to prevent 
both players from using the same side, as only one can pitch at a time. 

The player who scores in the frame should call the score to the scorekeeper, but before they do so they 
must make sure there is no disagreement.  Never call the results of a frame to the scorekeeper when your 
opponent has scored.  Instead, indicate to your opponent that they have scored so they can call the score.  
Never pick up or move the shoes until agreement has been reached and the score has been called to the 
scorekeeper or written down. 



 

 

NHPA Hall of Fame 

Inductees to NHPA Hall of Fame selected 

Vicki Winston, NHPA Hall of Fame Committee Chair 
 

The NHPA Hall of Fame Committee was able to complete their voting in 
time for me to get an article submitted to this edition of Newsline.  There 
will be two inductees going into the HOF this year and both are in Player 
categories.  Sheila Shepard will be inducted into the Player category and 
John Lindmeier will be inducted into the Historic Era Player category.  I 
have talked with Sheila and she was already intending to compete in the 
World Tournament this year, so is planning on being in Monroe, Louisi-
ana and will be at the banquet.  John Lindmeier has been deceased for 
several years, but I have spoken with one of his sons. As I write this arti-
cle, I do not yet know if family members of John will be attending the 
banquet.  I am including short bios of each inductee in this article and 
hopefully will be able to get a photo of each inductee to the editor before 
he wraps up this edition. 

 

SHEILA SHEPARD - Sheila has been a member 
of the NHPA for at least 30 years.  She and her 
husband Fred have a combined family of 6 chil-
dren, 19 grandchildren and 8 great grandchil-
dren.  (There could be more since that information was provided) Sheila was born 
in England, but was brought to the United States when she was about 3 years 
old.  She was raised in Pennsylvania, but moved to Colorado in 1963, where she 
still resides. Sheila has participated in 16 World Tournaments and has played in 15 
Championship Finals in those events.  She was in the Women’s Championship Fi-
nals 4 times and has been in the Senior Women’s Championship Finals 11 times. 
In her 11 appearances in the Senior Women’s Championship Finals, she has won 
the World Championship 7 times, placed second 3 times and third 1 time.  Her 

combined ringer percentage for those 11 events is 71.13%. Sheila has been the Colorado Women’s State 
Champion 11 times. She has been a member of a team that participated in the NHPA National League 
Playoff Tournament held at the HOF complex in Wentzville, MO for 10 events.  Her team has one 1st 
place finish and six 2nd place finishes in that event. She has participated six times in the Team World 
Tournament in Beloit, WI and her team won the event 4 times, placed second 1 time and fourth the other 
time, so she participated in the ladder finals every year she was there.  Sheila 
not only plays horseshoes, she also works for our sport. She has been the CHPA 
Tournament Director for 84 tournaments from 1997-2019 and the CHPA State 
Secretary from 2002-2019. Sheila was inducted into the Colorado Hall of Fame 
in 2006 for her pitching excellence. 
 

JOHN LINDMEIER - John was married to Mary Lou Lindmeier and together 
they had four children, 2 boys and 2 girls.  John passed away on January 1, 
1993 at the age of 75. Mary Lou lived until January 1, 2015. Their girls are de-
ceased, but their two sons, John Jr. and Richard are still living.  John Jr. is in FL 
and Richard is in CA. John was an avid participant in our sport for many years, 
but was only able to qualify into 8 World Tournament Men’s Championship 
classes during a period from 1946 thru 1960.  That was in the day of onsite 
qualifying and a man raising his family could not always make that trip just for 
the opportunity to try and pitch 200 shoes that would score high enough to 
place him in the top 36, or whatever size the Championship Class  would be 
that year. Most of the time it was a 36 man round robin and they pitched 50  
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NHPA Hall of Fame Inductees...continued 

 

point cancellation games. In his 8 appearances in the Championship Class he 
did place in the top ten 5 of those years. His two highest finishes were a 4th 
place in 1953 and a 5th place in 1951.  His combined ringer percentage for 
those 8 appearances is 73.63%. John was elected the NHPA 2nd Vice President 
in 1951.  Being from Illinois, John was able to appear on the Chicago TV series 
“Pitching Championship Horseshoes” five times.  According to his son Richard, 
he won the gold horseshoe 4 of those times.  
 

 There are four family members who are currently in possession of a gold horseshoe.  John was the Illi-
nois Men’s State Champion four times: 1948, 1949, 1950 (78.9%) and 1955 (74.2%).  In 1940 and 1941 
John was the National A.A.U. Horseshoe Pitching Champion and those two years he teamed up with 
Doran Woodhouse to also win the national doubles title.  John Lindmeier was elected to the Illinois 
Horseshoe Pitchers Hall of Fame in 1980.  
 

As I write this, the World Tournament is still on.  However events are being cancelled daily due to the 
Coronavirus pandemic that is spreading throughout the world.  Many events much larger than our tourna-
ment have already been cancelled this year or postponed. It is thought that social distancing is the most 
effective way to stop the spread of this disease at this time.  Let us pray that this will work and before 
long some of the restrictions can be lifted and we will still be able to meet one another in Monroe, LA in 
July for the 2020 World Horseshoe Pitching Tournament as originally planned.  In the meantime I hope 
you will all follow the guidelines for staying away from this disease and that you will stay well.   
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The Monroe Civic Center is the largest event facility in Northeast Louisiana 
and is fully air-conditioned. The horseshoe pits will be housed in the Arena 
(32 courts; 46,025 sq. ft.) and the Conference Hall (14 courts; 14,000 sq. ft.). 
These areas are entirely indoors and are connected. Kentucky Blue Clay will 
be used. 



 

 

NHPF Director 

Where did you come from? 

By Casey Sluys 
 

(Reprint from a 2001 issue of Newsline, thank you Bob Dunn.) 
 

We haven't heard from the "Old Professor" in a while so it seemed time 
to look him up again? 

 

I was ready to begin the conversation, he abruptly stopped me and said 
this time he was asking the question, and he did.  The question was, 
"Where do you come from?" 

 

Not understanding the question I stared back with one of those blank ex-
pressions. Finally I offered that I was born in Holland raised right here in 
California.  He laughed, clarified his question and then it made all the 
sense in the world.  The question is, "How did you come to be involved 
in horseshoe pitching?  "Where were you?"  "How were you introduced 
to the sport?" Why should we answer these questions?  As the Professor 
pointed out, there may be a whole lot of people back at the same spot, 
the same situation, waiting to be invited to join in.  If this question is 
asked of 50 members we are probably going to get 50 different an-
swers.  There may be many avenues of recruiting that are being overlooked. 
 

We should think back to when we first pitched in an organized league, or tournament and how did we be-
come aware that the NHPA existed.   Believe it or not the greater majority of our membership pitched 
shoes recreationally, long before they became NHPA members.  So it was in my own case.  I pitched at 
company picnics, with friends on camping trips and so on, never having an inkling of the NHPA. 
There are of course many members that were "born" into a family that pitched shoes.  A few of us pitched 
in organized horseshoes as a youth.  The majority of the current pitchers that did pitch as a Junior mem-
ber, were part of a family of horseshoe pitchers. 
 

When I did become aware of the NHPA it was more by accident than intentional searching. Going to re-
cycle some aluminum cans, at our local fairgrounds, I hear the distinct clanging of horseshoes against the 
stake.  I sauntered toward the noise and saw 8 horseshoe courts all nice and fenced in.  I rested of the 
fence for a bit and the 8 guys pitching there barely acknowledged me.  Just a casual glance is all I re-
ceived during the ten minutes I observed the action.  Where upon I walked back to where my vehicle and 
went of my way.  It was a full 4 years later that I noticed an ad in the local sports section about the grand 
opening of 12 new horseshoe courts at a local park.  They were going to hold an amateur event so I en-
tered it.  Once I became a member and realized that the general public is not aware of the NHPA, I devel-
oped some business cards to hand out to others that strolled by or leaned on our fence. Vowing never to 
let a person walk away without some information, I carried a supply of brochures even when I was pitch-
ing.  I'd stop and hand the person one no matter how tight the game was.  Perhaps one of the reasons my 
percentage never went above 45%? 

 

Each and every member should think back to where you came from.  There may be other potential mem-
bers there just waiting to learn about the NHPA and wanting to join. Give the lookie loos something in 
their hands to read, whether it's a Charter brochure or a simple business card with contact information on 
it.  As Billie Sue Pennington used to say, "JUST DO SOMETHING!."  If each Charter could develop 
a social secretary to call every member of the Charter once per quarter just to chat and ask them how  
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Where did you come from...continued 

 

their game is coming along it would go a long way toward developing a great line of communication.  I 
know of people who slowly drift away from pitching and they never receive a call, text or note asking is 
everything alright?  Call those you've not seen in 2 or 3 weeks, let's open up the communication lines 
again and begin talking. 
  

The NHPF is looking into financing some professional video.  The recommendations are that we develop 
10-15 one minute segments so they can be used on any and all social media platforms rather than one 10 
or 15 minute long video.  Both options are appealing as the longer video would be able to be included in 
the World Tournament bidding package.  Please share with my your ideas.  Videos by individuals are 
popping up and they are sincerely appreciated.  Please keep broadcasting them wherever you can.  Be 
sure to share them when you see the videos.  A great one was made by Melanie Zerr in conjunction with 
the St. Charles County Parks Department,  search it out. We will post the link on our website soon. 
  

A small project I've been involved with over the winter was to scan 26 years worth of the NHPA New-
sline magazine.  It equated to 7,084 pages of material, estimated time was about 120 hours to complete, 
but it's almost finished.  I've taken a joke or an article and posted them on the Promoting Horseshoes Fa-
cebook page.  It is interesting reading for some of the newer members.  Look for them in the next couple 
of months in the archives on the http://www.horseshoepitching.com website.  They are there for your 
reading enjoyment.  
  

Does your Charter need more NHPF brochures?  We have them available simply email us 
at kcslus@sbcglobal.net. 
  

Are you a member of the $500 club yet? Here is the donation form:   
https://nhpfinfo.files.wordpress.com/2018/10/contribution_form-1.pdf   Do you know exactly what 
you've donated to the NHPF?  If you want to know your exact amount we will be happy to provide you 
with that information.  Those that have yet to consider us as one of your favorite tax write offs should 
consider joining the many pitchers that feel the NHPA Hall of Fame and Museum is something they had a 
hand in with their contributions. Thank you for your continued support. 
  

  

Special Thanks to Our Donors 
We express our sincere thanks to the following who have donated as reported in 

the Mar/Apr 2020 issue of Newsline. 
  

Donating $15-$99 

• Republic County Ringers, KS          

• Charles Bunner, WV 

  

Donating $100-$300 

• Dave & Cathie Loucks, CA             

• Richmond/Ottawa Horseshoe Club, KS 

• Central Connecticut Horseshoe Club 

• Minnesota Gopher State HPA 

  

Other Income; 
• NHPA $1 per member annual  $8325.00 

• Amazon Smile                          $52.80 
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NHPA Chaplain 

Handling Stress at WT 

By Ken Henritz 

The sport we enjoy is not an easy one.  To throw a horseshoe a particular dis-
tance with consistency is challenging.  The difficulty increases when consider-
ing that we must align the shoe with the stake.  At the same time, the shoe must 
turn or flip while arriving at the stake in an open position.  It may sound a little 
daunting, but I believe that the difficulty is what ramps up the passion to figure 
it out.   

Tournament play takes it a step further.  We feel the adrenaline flowing, and our heart begins to race.  
We tighten up, our breathing pattern changes, and now the shoe doesn’t sail as nicely as it did in the 
backyard.  Our brain shifts into high gear to try to figure it out.  What am I forgetting?  The harder we 
try to get ringers, the less we see of them.  We press even more because we don’t want to take the loss 
or have a bad game.  One bad game often ruins our tournament percentage.  When improvement 
doesn’t happen we console ourselves into thinking we’ll do better the next game.  If we string a few 
bad games in a row, the character of our life is tested, which can be very difficult.  Can you relate to 
this?  How do we prepare for a stressful situation like pitching in the biggest tournament of the year, 
the World Tournament?  
 

 

Perhaps I’m not the best one to answer such a question as I certainly have faltered more times than I 
would like to admit.  In my experience, it’s common for pitchers, even higher average pitchers, to 
struggle at the big tournament.  So how can we prepare for the World Tournament?  Using horseshoes 
you are comfortable with, go to your backyard courts (or park) and begin to loosen up.  Get some seri-
ous practice sessions going!  I do keep track of my ringers and percentages.  Working out the details 
of a consistent pitch takes time.  In the past, I have written down little things that I need to remember 
or recorded my thoughts on the voice recorder on my cell phone.  Sometimes that has helped.  Imag-
ine your opponent standing next to you while you practice.  Write their names on a score sheet with 
their usual amount of ringers.  For example, if an opponent has a 62.5 ringer %, mark 25 ringers in the 
40 boxes of the scorecard.  Play against them and relax and play your game.  I have found it to be 
much easier at home to play championship class pitchers than in real-time.  I typically pitch 10-15% 
higher at home than I do at tournaments.  I try to picture the atmosphere, people walking, my oppo-
nents face and take a deep breath and relax.  I will admit that I 
struggle at the World Tournament just about every year, so I’m still 
trying to figure it out.  Sometimes talking about something else 
works.  This gets your mind off the game and puts you at ease.  Oc-
casionally, professional massage services are at the World Tourna-
ment.  This is a great idea to keep your muscles from tightening up.  
Stretching may help.  Swing your arms by your side before you 
pitch.  As a Chaplain, I ask my Heavenly Father to help me relax 
and be at my best...this is not cheating.  But on a very practical lev-
el, the best antidote to battling stress is throwing ringers.  This 
builds confidence and getting ringers has a way of relaxing us that 
allows us to keep pitching at our best. 
 

I love the challenge of figuring it out.  Sometimes Day 1 at the WT is not good, but Day 2 & Day 3 is 
a different story.  Don’t give up!  I hope you are up for the challenge. 
 

Ken 
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Junior Director 

Bring out your Youth... 
 

By Dalton Rakestraw 

 

The Youth Promotions for the NHPA has began to develop. I am still 
excited to be the leader of this program and develop new ideas for the 
youth of our sport. To begin, I would again like to thank the NHPF for 
their generous one-time donation of $2,500 to assist in youth promotions 
in the NHPA. Some of these funds will be used to raise the champion-
ship payouts for the youth world champions. This will be great for our 
youth. I also appreciated the charter donation that was received as well. 
 

Here are some fun updates for the world tournament. I have been work-
ing with Dianna DeMoss of the Monroe CVB. They are considering 
providing a water slide, dunk tanks, and outdoor water games at the Civ-
ic Center for the Wednesday night Meet N’ Greet for the youth! This is 
going to be a lot of fun. I have some of the NHPA Officers on board to 
be dunked. Will you be able to dunk them? I am hoping to have the dunk 
tank throughout the week to dunk other NHPA/NHPF members and po-
sitions of note. Hey, maybe my Regional Directors will get in on it?  For 
the Sunday night junior party, we are looking at some activities at Alti-
tude or Spartan, of course parental waivers might have to be signed. The fun will NOT stop! 
 

I am thankful to the NHPA after our winter meeting, I now have a budget for Youth Promotions to work 
with. I have some great ideas to try. I am hoping that we can sponsor an event or two for youth promo-
tions. I am working on incentive programs for the Youth for 2020, like pitching perfect games, winning 
100 games in 2020, pitching a tournament 10% over your average, etc.. I am looking into entrants’ gifts 
for those entering the world tournaments (shirt (special designed youth shirt), pick up stick, other game 
related items). I am looking at putting all the youth that enter the world in a drawing for a game related 
sales package. It includes new horseshoes, horseshoe box or bag, pickup stick, etc.   
 

If you have additional ideas, please send them to me and we will see what we can work out! I am looking 
at promotions specifically, if anyone has any youth promotion ideas that need a little help please let me 
know and I will do my best to help make it work so we can grow this youth sport! 
 

In closing, I am excited to be able to attend the National Youth Sports Association in Baltimore in No-
vember. I will be attending to receive my CYSA, Certified Youth Sports Administrator license. I ask that 
all youth directors of your charter get in touch with me so I can finish my master list. I ask that those 
charters that do not have a youth director do the best to get one. I wish everyone good health and hopeful-
ly we will see you in the Spring! 
 

Dalton 
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Regional Director Spotlight 
By Dalton Rakestraw 

My name is Raymond Callahan and I am the Regional 
Director for North Carolina.  My love for horseshoe 
pitching began in my teenage years with my Dad. Dad 
was the foreman for a USDA Agricultural Research Sta-
tion.  There was a horseshoe court located where the 
work crew gathered in the mornings to get their work 
assignments. The guys were known to arrive early for 
work and stay after work to pitch for bragging rights.  I 
pitched a lot of doubles with the guys and have fond 
memories of those days.  
 

I pitched sporadically following graduation from col-
lege.  While reading the newspaper in 1998, I saw a list-
ing of what was happening at the N. C. State Fair and 
noticed that horseshoe pitching was on that list.  When I 
arrived at the pitching area, a member of the NCHPA 
was running a tournament for the Fair and handing out 
brochures about the NCHPA and the NHPA.  Before 
that moment I had no idea that these two organizations 
existed. I joined the associations the very next year and 
began to go to tournaments. The competition was lots of 
fun but the camaraderie was just as important.  I have 
won my class twenty-one times and finished as runner-
up more times than I want to count in NCHPA tourna-
ments! I was very pleased with my second-place finish 
in my class at the 2013 World Tournament in St. George! 
 

During the 2014 season, I was ap-
proached about becoming Regional 
Director as of January 1, 2015.  I 
have found the position to be both 
rewarding and frustrating. The most 
challenging part of the position has 
been working with the organizations 
to repair and/or update the court 
complexes.  I believe that the Re-
gional Director is a vital communi-
cation link between the Charter of-
ficers and the National Association. 
The RD also plays an important role 
in helping to maintain the integrity 
of the sport in regards to court con-
ditions.  To help promote horse-
shoes, I assist my Charter Secretary/
Treasurer in updating the Charter’s 
trifold brochure that is provided to 
persons that express an interest in 
horseshoes. 

Page 49 



 

 

2nd Vice President Candidate letter of intent—Laurie Lampkin 

My name is Laurie Lampkin, and I am seeking re-election for 2nd Vice President of the Na-
tional Horseshoe Pitchers Association for the upcoming 2020, election in Monroe Louisi-
ana. Currently my duties are publicity and promotions of NHPA. I attend sports conferences 
to “pitch” to suppliers our world tournament. I have made many connections. I would like 
to continue making and building on those connections. As proof, we have four W.T. bidders 
for 2022, as opposed to looking for a previous site. Three of those bidders have never host-
ed our event before including one state that has never hosted the event.  

 

The W.T. in Monroe will be my first contract signed event. Although, I have the position, 
the 2018 and 2019, events were not signed under me. They were the previous officer hold-
ers signed world tournament bids. I would like to expand upon what previous leadership has 
bridged for the NHPA.  

 

Working in conjunction with the current officers, I want to continue to execute a vision of 
leadership, visibility, and creating partnerships for our sport of horseshoe pitching.  A few 
notes of accomplishment that have been completed while in office are: 

 

The Banner Program  

The new membership bags as an incentive to new members 

A 700% increase in visits and hits on the “Official” NHPA Facebook page 

 

I’m grateful for the time that I have been given to serve the horseshoe community, and I 
hope for the opportunity to continue to serve the NHPA and all of its members.  

Respectfully,  

Laurie Lampkin 
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Secretary-Treasurer Election Candidate 

My name is Jim Kinney Jr.  I am announcing my intention to run for the office of NHPA Secre-
tary-Treasurer in 2020. 

I live in Drexel, Missouri and have been a member of the Missouri Horseshoe Pitching Associ-
ation for 20 years.  I have held two state positions. Publicity Director and Zone Director for the 
Missouri Horseshoe Pitching Association. 

Since January 2019 I have been serving as NHPA Secretary-Treasurer in an appointed position. 
I have maintained records of all monies received and disbursed, recorded meeting minutes, 
maintain records of all past and present NHPA business, print various projects pertaining to the 
NHPA, helped implement new programs, worked with each NHPA Officer on various projects, 
was NHPA World Tournament Director, ordered equipment and supplies, maintained payroll 
for officers and directors, and worked with charter secretaries tracking membership. Operating 
programs such as Auto-Cad, Access, Excel, Word, Adobe Acrobat Pro, SQL Server Manage-
ment Studio, and maintaining web page forms. 

 I have served in the United States Air Force and United States Air Force Reserves in various 
positions.   The position I retained the last two years of my service was an Air Force First Ser-
geant in the 442nd Fighter Wing managing over 300 members at any given time while maintain-
ing detailed records, implementing new programs, and managing projects for inspection.  I re-
tired in 2004 with 24 years service.   

I worked as a member of the Local #2 Sheetmetal Union. For 20 years I worked as a Project 
Manager, Field Forman, and Detailer.  My job included managing employees, detailing pro-
jects, keeping detailed records, and running various computer programs. I retired in 2018 with 
27 years service. 

I have worked at the Internal Revenue Service as a Disk correspondence officer/computer oper-
ator running programs and copying data to the Main Frame. 

I have worked as head of accounts receivable at a Coors plant managing and helping maintain 
accounts over many employees.  

I have been a part-time auctioneer for the past 18 years doing 2 to 3 benefit auctions each year. 

I have been a member of an Opera group performing 2 to 3 times a year for the past 14 yrs. 

Please consider voting for me at the 2020 World Tournament Convention.  I would be honored 
to serve as your NHPA Secretary/Treasure for another 3 years. 

Thank You 

Jim Kinney Jr 
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4th Vice President candidate letter received 

Stu Sipma, President of NHPA; 

I wish to submit my intentions to run for the office of 4th VP of the NHPA. 

Qualifications: 

• 40+ years in IT 

• Natstats Director  beginning 2017 

• Greater Houston Horseshoe Pitchers Association (GHHPA)  President 6+ years  

• GHHPA  Tournament & League Director 20+ years  

• Held several offices in Texas Horseshoe Pitchers Association  (THPA) 

• Served on the THPA Rule Committee for 5+ years 

• Currently serve as one of THPA’s Assistant Regional Directors 

• Currently THPA Webmaster for 6+ years 

• Co-rewrote THPA website with Rob Hagman 

• Assisted in World Tournament set-up and teardown last several years 

• Assisted Rob Hagman with World Tournament Warm-up Tournament last several 
years  

• Assisted Rob Hagman with World Tournament camera set-up & monitoring last sev-
eral years  

• Active Shift Director at World Tournament last 4 years  

• Served as a Texas delegate at World Tournament for 10+ years 

If elected: 

• Assist in finding a way to retain members and recruit new members 

• Assist in getting the Charters to use Eshoe and HSMaster 

• Help find ways for the World Tournament to run smoother and easier 

• Review qualifying for the World Tournament as now it seems that the Charters and 
Clubs are holding 1,2 & 3 person last minute tournaments in order to qualify a pitcher 

• Review the Rules to see if there are any changes that can be made to make the 
NHPA more appealing to non-members 

• Assist in any way to make the NHPA a better organization 

 

Thank you! 
Wayne Callicoatte  
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4th Vice President candidate letter received 

 

Hello. My name is Debra Odum and I am running for 4th Vice President. I am asking for your 
support in this position. I love the game of horseshoes, well, most of the time. But, more than 
the game itself, I love the people. Horseshoe pitchers are a family. Sometimes we can be a 
somewhat dysfunctional family, but family all the same. Kind of like Peyton Place (you have 
to be a senior citizen to know Peyton Place).  

This is the part where I have to talk about myself and my horseshoe career and that’s extreme-
ly difficult for me. I have been a member of the NHPA/THPA pitching horseshoes for over 25 
years. In that time, I have won 10 State Championships, tying the record that was set in 1986. 
I have pitched in numerous World Tournaments (some without breaking any bones) and have 
made it to the championship class every year. My best finish was a 3rd place finish in Kansas. 
I am currently the South Central Horseshoe Pitchers tournament director, where I assisted in 
getting the Horseshoe Tour to Bryan, Texas (hopefully, fingers crossed we get to pitch) in 
May 2020. Before moving to Iola, Texas (yes it is a real place), I have run many festival tour-
naments throughout Brazoria County, including, but not limited to, The Texas Mosquito Fes-
tival (yes, that’s a real thing) and The Fishing Fiesta Tournament as well as the Brazoria 
County Fair tournament. I have also competed in and won numerous times The Houston Live-
stock Show and Rodeo Tournament held in conjunction with the world’s largest rodeo (some 
may have a differing opinion about this, but I am from Texas, so...). I have also competed in a 
number of the Horseshoe Tour (formerly Pro Tour) tournaments. I also play Cornhole on a 
competitive level and finished 2nd in State last year.  

Now it is time to give back to a sport I love. I truly believe that God has blessed me with this 
gift of pitching. So, it’s time to give back. I prayed about this decision, asked people I knew 
that would give me their unbiased opinion, and decided to throw my cap into the ring. I truly 
believe I can be an asset to this sport that many of us have a love/hate relationship with. I try 
to encourage and help other pitchers become their very best.  

I work for a law firm in Texas as a paralegal. I weigh decisions very carefully — pros and 
cons, so this was not a decision made on a whim. But, I truly believe that I can help grow our 
sport. I feel that as a new member, I can bring fresh ideas and inspiration to our sport. My 
knowledge of horseshoes and running tournaments, whether sanctioned or not, will be a great 
asset to the NHPA. I listen, I hear, and I am willing to take those suggestions to heart and pre-
sent them in a way that can help our sport grow. People want change and voice we need 
change, but they don’t take action, so this is my way of taking action to help bring good, 
sound, constructive change and new membership to our sport. Yes, folks this is our sport and 
we all need to work to grow our sport. Thank you for your support. I look forward to repre-
senting you.  

Respectfully submitted, Debra Odum 
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Old NHPA Newsline Editions 
Blaine Scott—NHPA Newsline Editor 
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Add your advertisement to NHPA History! 
By Blaine Scott, NHPA Newsline Editor (Email: newsline@horseshoepitching.com) 

Placement Rate Size 

Headline Ad $255 95 x 574 pixels 

Right-Side Square $100 178 x 178 pixels 

Footer Ad $80 95 x 574 pixels 

Prepayment is required at time of order 
Ads must be scheduled in advance with Blaine Scott, NHPA Newsline Editor 
Artwork must be received by the 15th of the month prior to placement 
Payment should be mailed to National Horseshoe Pitching Association,  
ATTN: Newsline Advertising, P.O. Box 205, 125 Walnut Dr., Drexel, MO 64727 

Artwork should be sent in digital form to newsline@horseshoepitching.com 

In the subject line, please specify your organization and the edition the ad is to be placed in. 

We all enjoy pitching horseshoes, but I never knew that it 
would keep away my appendicitis! (they should have told 
me that before I had them removed) 
 

On behalf of the NHPA members, we would like to express 
appreciation to Casey Sluys. Casey took on a very large pro-
ject to scan many of the missing Newsline editions to make 
them available for all of us to enjoy. Since I am one that has 
personally scanned many records and pictures in my own 
family, I know the amount of time and dedication that this 
took for Casey. I hope that each of you will drop him a note 
of thanks for his love of horseshoes and for completing this 
special project for us.   
 

The article Appendicitis Kept Away By Ancient Sport is from 
the February 1923 edition of the Newsline. 
 

We are still seeking out missing editions of the very early 
editions of the various horseshoe newspapers and journals. If 
you happen to have any of them that you would allow us to 
scan, please let Casey or myself know. We will put them 
online as soon as they are available. 
 

Thanks to each of you for your help in putting together the 
history of our sport! We all do it for the love of the game., 
and for the friendships which have been built over years or 
decades. 
 

Blaine Scott 
NHPA Newsline Editor 
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